

THE MARTIN COUNTY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
REGULAR MEETING

November 27, 2023
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Monday, November 27, 2023 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Aaron Summers, and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Also present was Auditor Michelle Norris.
The meeting was called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:30 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of November 14, 2023 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by President George.  All in favor, the motion passed.  
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, the motion passed.  Auditor Michelle Norris stated her office updated payee name in the claims and allowances after it was sent to the Commissioners for review.  The original docket listed Fields USA but after the W-9 was received back from the company they want the check made payable to Fields Outdoor Adventures.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the claims and allowances with the payee change, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.   
RE: HIGHWAY UPDATES

Highway Superintendent Scott Seals stated the new grader was delivered last week and the department is getting a few things swapped out on it.  It should be out for work this week.  Superintendent Seals stated he has been looking for equipment to replace a Gradall.  There have been issues finding someone to work on the Gradall and when it has been worked on it has not been able to be fixed.  Superintendent Seals presented to the Commissioners a quote for a rubber-tired excavator.  President George stated the Commissioners were told by Attorney David Lett bids did not need to be obtained due to the equipment being specialized equipment.  Superintendent Seals stated there is money in the budget to put towards a down payment.  A motion was made by Commissioners Roush to approve the financing of the rubber-tired excavator and purchase from MacAllister’s in the amount of $193,738, seconded by Commissioners Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.

Superintendent Seals stated the department is doing culvert replacements in Lost River and working on some issues in Mitcheltree.  President George stated work needs to be done on Bear Hill Road, it is muddy in spots.  Superintendent Seals stated rock will be hauled later in the week.  Superintendent Seals stated there is one dump truck down.  Applications are being accepted for a position within the department, which has been posted on Indeed.

Taxpayer, Rick Mauder, asked what the plan is for paving next year.  Superintendent Seals responded the plan has not been finalized.  Mr. Mauder asked if Truelove Church Road is on the list for paving.  Superintendent Seals responded he does not know that it will be for 2024.  President George stated he thought it was going to be put on the list to see if they could make it work.  Superintendent Seals stated it is possible but the list needs to be finalized.  
RE: EMA UPDATES


EMA Deputy Director, Andy Ringwald, stated the inaugural meeting of the District 10 Alliance will be held tomorrow and he and Director Monty Wolf will be in attendance.  The EMA department will be helping at the Christmas parades this weekend.  The Shoals parade will be held at 1:00 on Saturday and the Loogootee parade will be held at 5:00 on Sunday.  

RE: TRUEROLL SOFTWARE

Auditor Norris presented to the Commissioners a proposal from TrueRoll.  Auditor Norris explained TrueRoll is a company who analyzes and monitors property homestead deductions to check for duplicate deductions.  Property owners are only allowed one homestead deduction, even if multiple properties are owned in different states.  Auditor Norris stated this software uses various points of data to find where people live and try to narrow down possible duplicates.  Eliminating duplicate deductions would bring more revenue back into the County.  Auditor Norris stated a fund is allowed to be created for the Auditor’s office from the duplicate homestead deductions to be used for the functions of the office which will help to relieve the general fund.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve TrueRoll for one year with a full-service fee of 35% of duplicates homesteads they would locate, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.
RE: COUNTY HEALTH INSURANCE


Options for County health insurance were discussed.  There will be an executive session held to determine which policy will be best for the County and its employees.

RE: BARICUDA BACKUP RENEWAL


Auditor Norris stated renewal quotes were received from Matrix for the Barracuda backup servers.  The County has four Barracuda backup devices.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to approve the Matrix Barracuda renewals for $5,302.34, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

RE: COURTHOUSE HOLIDAY CLOSURE  


Auditor Norris stated German American Bank will be catering a Christmas lunch for the Courthouse employees on December 8th.  Auditor Norris asked if the Courthouse could be closed again this year for the lunch and a Christmas party.  A motion was made by Commissioner Summers to close the Courthouse on December 8th from 11:30pm to 1:30pm for the annual Christmas party, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

RE: COURTHOUSE TOILETS


Commissioner Roush stated he would like to look into purchasing new toilets for the Courthouse.  The toilets currently installed are 1.5 gallon and are only able to flush one-ply toilet paper.  There are seven toilets in the Courthouse.  The Commissioners stated they would like the Courthouse custodian to look into getting bids on new toilets.  
RE: AMBULANCE DEPOSITS


Auditor Norris stated there was a question asked last meeting regarding ambulance deposits.  Ambulance Director Osborn brought in a deposit today of $26,000 which brings the year-to-date revenue to $340,000.

RE: COMMISSIONERS MEETING START TIME

Deputy Auditor Teresa Wininger stated she is working on the 2024 holiday schedule and commissioner meeting dates.  She asked if the Commissioners knew of any dates which were a conflict in their meeting schedules.  Commissioner Roush stated the Commissioners are considering moving the commissioner meetings to the morning.  Commissioner Roush stated department heads and staff will be more able to attend in the morning rather than evening.  The Commissioners agreed to try 9:00 am commissioner meetings in 2024.  If it does not work the time can be changed back to the evening.
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:18 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, December 12, 2023 @ 5:30 pm.
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